
 

 
13705 Bel-Red Road, Bellevue, Washington 98005 

Phone: (425) 649-8757 / E-mail: info@geogroupnw.com 

 
 
 
July 11, 2023 G-5713 
 
 
Mr. Sam R. Franklin 
4408 Thackeray Pl. NE 
Seattle, Washington 98105 
 
 
Subject: Geotechnical Review of Proposed Tree Watering 

Proposed New Residence 
3064 – 68th Avenue SE 
Mercer Island, Washington 

 
 
 
Dear Mr. Franklin: 
 
Per the request of Ms. Kayla Jorgensen of Root of Design LLC, GEO Group Northwest, Inc. has 
reviewed the proposal to use a temporary irrigation system with drip bubblers for a minimum of 
5 years for six new (replacement) trees at the subject property.  These trees will be located on a 
slope area that is beyond and uphill from the eastern limits of development associated with the 
construction of a new residence on the property.  
 
Upon our review of the geologic and topographic conditions and of the details of the proposed 
development activity, it is our opinion the proposed watering system is acceptable from a 
geotechnical perspective and has minimal risk of adversely affecting stability of the site property 
or adjacent property.   
 
Please feel welcome to contact us if you have any questions regarding this letter.  
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GEO Group Northwest, Inc. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
GEO GROUP NORTHWEST, INC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Keith Johnson       
Project Geologist      
 
 
 
 
 
 
William Chang, P.E. 
Principal Engineer 
 
 
 
cc: Ms. Kayla Jorgensen, Root of Design, LLC 
      Mr. Terence Lin, Workshop AD 
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